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August 3, 2020 

202006570 

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISION 

STATE OF CALIFORNIA  

ATTN: SAFETY AND ENFORCEMENT DIVISION  

320 W FOURTH STREET SUITE 500  

LOS ANGELES  CA  90013 

 

 Re:  Date of Incident:  July 6, 2020  

Location of Incident: Near 25000 Block of Pacy Street/Placerita Canyon Road, 

Santa Clarita  

Ladies and Gentlemen:   

In accordance with the reporting requirements set forth in Resolution E-4184, this letter 

supplements the notice Southern California Edison Company (SCE) provided to the Commission 

via the web-based reporting system on Monday, July 6, 2020 at 12:10 p.m. regarding the above-

referenced incident.  SCE is required to submit this information pursuant to Commission 

instructions, resolutions and the Public Utilities Code, and submits this report under Public 

Utilities Code Section 315. 

On Monday, July 6, 2020, at 10:11 a.m., the Los Angeles County Fire Department (LACFD), 

notified SCE of a brush fire identified as the Cambria Fire in Santa Clarita.  SCE personnel 

responded and de-energized the transformer on Pole No. 1261559E resulting in an interruption of 

electric service to 2 customers.  Although it was initially reported the Cambria Fire burned 

approximately 5 acres before it was extinguished by the LACFD, the burn area has been revised 

downward to 2.5 acres of vegetation.  Furthermore, approximately 20 feet of a wood property-

line fence sustained damage in the fire.   

Once our personnel were permitted access to the subject area, our first responder observed what 

appeared to be evidence of arcing due to contact between an aluminum preform wire and an 

energized 350 secondary conductor at Pole No. 1261559E.  Repairs to the involved SCE 

facilities consisted of replacing the preform and reconfiguring the service connections.  Electric 

service to the affected customers was restored at approximately 2:30 p.m. that same day. 

SCE is unaware of any additional property damage or injuries as a result of this incident.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Jose Moran  

 

       Jose Moran 


